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DATES NEXT WEEK 

• Monday 22nd July 2024 

- Year 6 Leavers' Disco  4.30pm -5.30pm 

- Deadline for Art Festival entries 

• Tuesday 23rd July 2024 

- Year 6 Leavers' Assembly - Parents welcome 9.00am  - 10.00am 

- End of day for Summer break Year 5 and  6         1.25pm 

- End of day for Summer break at Year 3 and  4    1.30pm 

• School Holidays 

• Monday 2nd September 2024 - INSET day closed to pupils. 1.30pm  - 3.30pm Parents drop in 

Medication meetings for New Intake. 

• Tuesday 3rd September 2024 - INSET day closed to pupils. 1.30pm  - 3.30pm Parents drop in 

Medication meetings for New Intake. 

• Wednesday 4th September 2024 - Term starts 

KEY DATES FOR NEXT TERM 

 



 

 



 

Click here1 for School Calendar and to Subscribe to Calendar 

Click Here2 for Upcoming Events 

HEAD'S UPDATE 

Design and Technology & Science Fair: Well done to Year 5 who have had a very busy week this 

week. Firstly they were creating their Ming Dynasty artefacts and designing an alarm system to 

protect them. Some innovative ideas and great teamwork as these pieces of work really came 

together well. Secondly, they had an amazing Science Fair where they brought their own research, 

ideas and presentation skills to the fore in order to present scientific ideas. Thank you to the parents 

who came along to the science fair (and helped with the projects) and well done to Year 5 who yet 

again have created projects of a very high quality and made a tremendous effort.  

Year 6 - France: A fabulous week for the Year 6 on their residential trip to Ambleteuse, France which 

included a vast array of activities, trips, visits and games. They will come back more confident, feeling 

more independent and most importantly have gained a plethora of lifelong memories to treasure in 

the future. My thanks go to the staff who made this trip possible and planned it, led the groups, gave 

up their time and were on call constantly to ensure the trip went well - Mrs Day, Mrs Elliot, Miss 

Gavin, Mrs Fowler, Mrs Cornell, Mrs Curran, Mrs White and Ms Gough. They will be exhausted but 

happy that the trip went well and the children had a such a great time. 

Thanks - to a Volunteer: One of our long serving volunteers, Mr Leedham, is leaving and so I would 

like to say a huge thank you on behalf of the school for his input, his patience and his understanding - 

he has been hearing children read for a long while and has made a huge difference. If you have time 

 
1https://wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/calendar 
2https://wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/events 



to volunteer a regular slot of time then come and help us out - come to my 'Helping Hands' meeting 

in September for details. It is very rewarding thing to do and it comes with an enormous sense of 

wellbeing from helping out your local school. 

End of Term: We are almost at the end of term with children breaking up on Tuesday 23rd July at 

1.25pm/1.30pm.  This is the last newsletter before the summer. We will see the Year 3, 4 and 5 back 

in their new classes on Wednesday 4th September 2024. I wish all our Year 6 the very best in their 

future schools and hope that the skills, confidence and learning at Wallace Fields Juniors has really 

set them up effectively for life in secondary school. The Year 3,4 and 5 will meet their new teachers 

on Monday afternoon and will be hearing about expectations, trips, class reader books and the way 

things work in their new class. Thanks to the PTA for all their excellent fundraising efforts this year 

and they have made lots of projects and resourcing possible. Thanks to all the parents and carers for 

their active support, kind words and positive feedback  - that all makes a huge difference to morale in 

school. It leaves me to say have a very restful summer and we look forward to seeing most of you 

back again in the autumn term. 

Fantastic National Test Results (SATs)  
The results are through for the National Tests (SATs) and they are absolutely fantastic. I am so 

impressed with the Year 6 who showed wonderful levels of attainment following their four years of 

education here at Wallace Fields Junior School. The consistency of practice, high expectations, 

intervention, maths groups, adult support and well led core subjects have resulted in very high levels 

of children at standard and high results for greater depth. The children have worked hard and did 

their very best. As you know I like the school focus to be on safety and happiness first within school 

and when children feel safe and happy they learn much more effectively. The children have become 

familiar with testing and application of their knowledge and this is very evident in the results. These 

tests are sent away and marked externally (not seen and practiced like the KS1 tests) so the results 

are very reliable and externally accredited. My congratulations go to the children for doing their best 

- they are well above the national average scores. My thanks also to the whole teaching team and 

teaching staff who input learning at every level, in every year group, to ensure the children reach 

their full potential. The Year 6 children get their individual results with their reports on Monday. Here 

is a summary of the Wallace Fields Juniors results: 

 

Exciting Summer Building Projects 
There are a number of big projects going on over the summer, these include redesigning the old 

computer suite since the children no longer visit a room for computer studies and complete their 

technical work on Chromebooks in the classroom. This project includes  fitting a dividing wall in the 

computer suite to create a sensory classroom and a meeting room. This will provide two learning 

spaces for phonics and intervention. The second big project is the installation of an all-weather 



surface beyond the activity trail. This all-weather surface is the culmination of four years of 

fundraising and we will use some school funds to enable completion.  

Smartphone Ban 
Please remember as part of our safeguarding and wellbeing we are banning smartphones from 

September 2024 so please do not purchase a smartphone in anticipation of next year as they will not 

be permitted in school. Any smartphones brought in will be confiscated and parents/carers must 

collect them from the main office. Only feature phones or 'dumb phones' will be permitted.  

PTA Fundraising 
Thank you to the PTA for all their huge efforts this year which makes a huge difference to our school.  

Please see their flyer below with a summary of all they have achieved this year. 

 



THIS WEEK 

Stars of the Week and Believe Awards 

 

1 - This week's Stars of the Week - this comes with a certificate, generous round of applause and 5 house points. The values 
of the school in BELIEVE are shared as to why each child got the award. Interestingly an all girl line up this week. Well done 

to you all and keep it up.  

 

French Trip 
http://twitter.com/statuses/1812891431352299784 

Science Fair 
http://twitter.com/statuses/1812781165557747800 

Maths Celebrations 
We had a fantastic TTRS live competition Thursday morning 18th July 2024 with over 100 children in 

Year 3, 4 and 5 competing! All the children were amazing and it was a really nice way to end another 

extremely successful year with our times table fluency.  



 

 

 

 

Lower School Girls' Football in House Match 
To finish off a great year of girls' football, Mr Dowdeswell, with help from Abi White ran two in-house 

girls football matches on Thursday 18th July 2024 for Year 3 and Year 4.  They really demonstrated 



how much they have come on over the year and we look forward to the girls continuing to play when 

and improve as they join Year 4 & Year 5.  Thank you to the parents who came to support them. 

NEXT WEEK 

Early Finish Last Day of Term - Tuesday 23rd July 2024 
As always at the end of every term (not half terms), the children will be finishing early. 

• Upper School (Year 5 and Year 6) finish at 1.25pm 

• Lower School (Year 3 and Year 4) finish at 1.30pm on the last day. 

Over the school break the school email and phone will not be manned. School Office closes at 

1.30pm on 23rd July 2024 and will return on the INSET day Monday 2nd September 2024.  

There are INSET days on Monday 2nd September 2024 and Tuesday 3rd September 2024 when staff 

are in school for training and not children.   

Parents drop in Medication meetings for new intake on the INSET days from 1.30pm -3.30pm.  

Autumn Term Starts Wednesday 4th September 2024. 

Art Festival  - Entry deadline 22nd July 2024 
The annual Bourne Hall inter-schools' Art Exhibition is coming!  Each child from the school will be 

given the opportunity to create a piece of art, on a piece of A3 card.  Any medium may be used. The 

theme for the competition is 'What is Art?' Children may use their creativity to create a piece centred 

around this theme. 

Please hand all entries in to Mrs Curran by the 22nd July 2024. The winners will be announced in the 

first week that we are back at school and their artwork will be displayed at Bourne Hall at the end of 

September for one week.  

NEXT TERM 

Welcome Meetings and Tea Parties 
We look forward to welcoming lots of parents/carers into school for a series of welcome meetings 

and tea parties.   

We will be holding a Welcome Meeting for each year group , which will give you the opportunity to  

meet your child’s new class teacher and here about the trips and other exciting events that will be  

happening over the year. If you are unable to attend we hope to stream them as well as publish  

hand-outs on our website. There are no childcare facilities available, so please bring something for  

your child to do quietly or arrange alternative childcare. The welcome meeting dates are as follows:- 

• Year 3  - Thursday 5th September 2024  - 3.40pm 

• Year 4  -  Friday 13th September  2024 - 3.40pm 

• Year 5  - Wednesday 11th September 2024  - 3.40pm 

• Year 6 - Thursday 12th September  2024 - 3.40pm 



Later in the term we hold a Year group tea party. The child will serve you tea and cake, and there  

will be another opportunity to meet the teachers and to mingle with other parents. The tea party 

dates are as follows:- 

• Year 3 - Wednesday 9th October 2024 - 2.00pm 

• Year 4 - Thursday 10th October 2024 - 2.00pm 

• Year 5 - Wednesday 16th October 2024 - 2.00pm 

• Year 6 - Thursday 17th October 2024 - 2.00pm 

Helping Hands - Interested in Volunteering at School? 
We love having parents into school to help out and if you are able to commit to a regular time, no 

matter how short, then this could be just the thing for you. We are particularly pleased to welcome 

parents to our “Helping Hands” scheme. This offers an opportunity to work with the children in class 

(not your own child’s class) such as reading as well as offering other kinds of practical support. On 

Friday 6th September 9.30am-10.00am we will be holding a Helping Hands Meeting with Mr Lee 

where you can hear about the jobs and projects where we need parent help. In the meantime, if you 

would like to find out more then please contact the school office on Office1@wallacefields-

jun.surrey.sch.uk3 

Home Start Parenting Workshop - Anxious Children Support  
Does your child seem worried or anxious?  Would you like some tips on how to spot anxiety and 

support your child with worries? Come and meet with our Primary Mental Health Worker Rowan at 

Wallace Fields Junior School on 26th September 09:30-10:30 for an introductory workshop/coffee 

morning. 

If you are interested in attending please complete the Google form by clicking here4. 

IMPORTANT REMINDERS 

Class and School Library Book Amnesty 
Children must return class and school library books by Monday 22nd July at the latest. Please search 

around your house and return all school library and school class library books to the School Office or 

School Library! School library books have a plastic cover and author on the spine and class library 

books have a Wallace Fields Junior School stamp inside the cover and red tape on the spine. 

Other years can take up to two books for the summer break and should return any books they have 

read before the break. 

PG Films Permission Opt-Out 
At the very end of term, class teachers may decide to watch a film in class as a special end of 

term activity. Please email the school office tonight, Friday 19th July 2024 if you DO NOT give 

permission for your child to watch a PG film. Your child will be given alternative opportunities for 

that session. Thank you. 

 
3mailto:Office1@wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk 
4https://forms.gle/6482DZTrVpRB7g33A 



Bags for Bringing Artwork and Belongings Home 
On the last few days of the term please bring remind your child to bring in an extra bag / carrier bag 

to take home any artwork or belongings at the end of term as the teachers start preparing their 

classrooms for the next group of children. 

Remember to Order Uniform Early 

 

YEAR 3 

Headphones Needed for Year 3 on Monday 21st July 2024 
If your child has headphones with a slim round jack and you are happy for them to bring them into 

school, please could they do so on Monday for their end of term fun Chromebook Music lesson. 

 



YEAR 4 

Clarinet, Trumpet and Saxophone Group Lessons 
Having done so well with their recorder playing, Mrs Johnson wanted to offer keen musicians the 

opportunity to continue their instrumental learning and have been in contact with Surrey Arts who 

are able to offer individual or group lessons on the clarinet, saxophone or trumpet after school (at 

Wallace Fields Juniors) next year. A flyer was emailed to all children earlier in the week.  If you have 

any questions, please either email Mrs Johnstone or telephone Surrey Arts on 01483 519303 

Year 4 Moving into Year 5 Permission to Walk Home 
Planning for the Year 4 starting in Year 5 from September.  Year 5 and 6 can walk home alone with 

permission from their parents/carers during the Autumn and Summer term.  From October half term 

until February half term it is too dark so they will have to be collected. If your child is going into Year 

5 in September 2024 and you would like to give your permission then please complete the Google 

form below.  If your child is going into Year 6 then any permission you gave this year will roll forward 

automatically to next school year. 

The link is now open. Click here.5 

YEAR 6 

Year 6 Al Fresco Garden Party Disco 
Year 6 al fresco Garden Party Disco will be held on Monday 22nd July 2024 at 4.30pm-

5.30pm .  Children will be picked up as usual and then go home to get changed before returning to 

school to party to DJ Findlay and DJ Gough on the decks. 

Please click on the Google form below to confirm your child will be attending the school disco. 

Children must be collected promptly at the end of the disco by parents/carers and cannot walk home 

alone. If your child is to be collected by another parent/carer please indicate on the Google form or 

email/call the School Office before 3.30pm on Monday 22nd July 2024. 

The event is free but we do need your permission for your child to take part.  Please click on the link 

below.  

https://forms.gle/ExNo8vVrafprYaTc6 

Year 6 Leavers' Assembly - Parents Welcome 
We appreciate that the Year 6 parents want to be part of their children leaving Wallace Fields Junior 

School and Ms Gough has big plans for the Leavers' Assembly when we would love all the parents to 

come in to school. There will not be a dry eye in the house so bring your tissues!  Please put Tuesday 

23rd July 2024 at 9.00am-10.00am in your diaries. 

Leavers' Yearbook and Shirt Signing 
Please provide your child with a permanent marker pen and a second clean shirt to wear over their 

school uniform on Monday 22nd July 2024. Year 6 shirt signing is a popular tradition, the shirt 

becomes a special keepsake of their memories and their friends over the school years. Children get 

an opportunity to collect autographs and signatures from their peers and staff in school. Years later, 

 
5https://forms.gle/iAbjQ5eX1s2URL6M8 



when they look back on their shirts, it brings nostalgia and fondness of the moments spent with 

people who made them laugh, helped them learn and were there with them on their exciting journey. 

Thank you to Mrs Marginson and other parent volunteers who have spent many hours compiling and 

editing the Leavers' Yearbook.   They will be handing out their leavers' yearbook on Tuesday 23rd 

June and will get opportunities to have these signed. 

Year 6 School Books Amnesty 
Year 6 children must return class reading books and school library books by Monday 22nd July 2024. 

Please search around your house and return all school reading corner books and school library books 

to the school office or school library. School library books have a plastic cover and author on the 

spine and class library books all have a Wallace Fields Junior School stamp inside the cover and red 

tape label on the spine 

CLUBS 

SIGN UP NOW FOR CLUBS STARTING IN SEPTEMBER 
Please sign up now for clubs starting in September 2024.    See clubs timetable below.  Click here6 for 

our website clubs page will also have all the club letters.  

 

Sign up Now for Clubs for September 
At Wallace Fields Junior School we offer a huge range of extra curricula activities. The club letters 

were sent out in last week's newsletter but please click here7 to see the club letters on our web page. 

 
6https://wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/clubs 
7https://wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/ 



Please contact the club leaders directly if you have any questions. The clubs will be on a "first come 

first served basis". 

Message from Theatre Arts Club Leader 
The Theatre Arts Club leader Mrs Kennedy has asked me to let you know that she may not be able to 

respond to applications for her club until later in the Summer. Apologies for the delay. 

Sign up Now for Book Club 
We have now also received the club letter for the school Book Club. Please see the details below. 

 



 

Sign Up for Excellent Wrap Around Care - JAG! 
JAG offers either end of school until 6pm or after clubs (4.30pm) until 6pm.  If you do not know 

whether your child has got into a club of their choice, JAG have recommended you book the full 

session and you can amend booking (up to 7 days before start of term) to the 4.30pm until 6pm slot 

on the days their child has a club. 

Please remember that JAG will take on children after their club at school (usually around 4.30pm)  - 

Kidsquest (at WFI) do not pick up after clubs so you must book JAG if you want your children to take 

part in after school clubs followed by wraparound care up to 6pm.  



 

 



REMINDERS & MORE INFORMATION 

Uniform Reminder - No Holiday Bracelets and Non-Stud Earrings 
Some children have been seen with holiday bracelets and non-stud earrings – these are not 

permitted. Please click here8 to see the full uniform policy. 

Lost Property - Mountains of Jumpers Again! 
Do encourage your children to come and check the box in the quad for any lost property. Any lost 

property left at the end of term will be recycled or get stored for future PTA Previously Owned 

Uniform Sales. If you label it with names - specially tasked prefects return the lost property items to 

their owners. If you do not and it is not claimed then it is throw away or sold at the second hand 

uniform sale by the PTA. 

Have Your Contact Details Changed Recently? 
Make sure your details are up to date! Please contact the office if your contact details have changed 

this is extremely important to ensure we are able to contact you in an emergency. Email 

Office1@wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk9 with your updated contact details. Thank you 

Ear Piercing - Get It Done Over the Summer Break 
With the summer holidays approaching it is important to remind you that if you are thinking of 

getting your child's ears pierced the beginning of the summer break is the best time. This will give 

enough time for the ears to heal and for the removal of earrings in the autumn term. 

Pupils are only allowed pierced gold/silver stud earrings and they cannot be worn during P.E. If your 

child is unable to remove their earrings they will not be allowed to participate in P.E. or games – we 

do not allow pupils to cover earrings with plasters. We recommend that children do not wear their 

earrings on the day they have P.E. or Games.  

 
8https://wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/parents/uniform 
9mailto:Office1@wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk 



SAFEGUARDING 

 



COMMUNITY NEWS 

 

 



Join JAG Holiday Clubs this Summer at Nonsuch Primary School and Westcroft 

Leisure Centre! 
JAG promises a summer filled with laughter, learning, and lots of fun! With themed weeks aligning 

with their core multi-activity programme and weekly special events (please note that special event 

days incur additional costs), children won't want to miss out on making unforgettable memories. 

     Ages 4-11 years (ages 5-11 at leisure centres) 

     Keep active & improve wellbeing 

     Unleash Creativity 

     Make memories to last a lifetime 

     Activities focused on building skills and aiding development 

     Explore a variety of themed interests 

     Weekly special events 

View JAG's summer timetable here10. 

Exclusive Offer: Use code NEARBY15 for 15% off at checkout - Offer ends at midnight on Monday, 

1st July! Secure your child(ren)'s spot now via https://www.junioradventuresgroup.co.uk/make-a-

booking/ 

Venue Details: 

Find out more and book today via: 

Nonsuch Primary School11 

Westcroft Leisure Centre12 

 For more information, explore:      What's On This Summer13      Parent Support14      Our 

Locations15      Our Story16      New to JAG17 

Unlck a Weekly Booking Discount if you book a full week (Mon-Fri) - automatically applied at 

checkout! 

Contact JAG at hello@junioradventuresgroup.co.uk18 or give their friendly customer care team a call 

today at 0333 577 1533. 

 
10https://a.storyblok.com/f/166376/x/ee6eed7f50/jag-summer-timetables.pdf 
11https://junioradventuresgroup.co.uk/find-us/nonsuch-primary-school 
12https://junioradventuresgroup.co.uk/find-us/westcroft-leisure-centre/ 
13https://www.junioradventuresgroup.co.uk/holiday-clubs/whats-on/ 
14https://www.junioradventuresgroup.co.uk/parent-support/ 
15https://www.junioradventuresgroup.co.uk/find-us/ 
16https://www.junioradventuresgroup.co.uk/our-story/ 
17https://www.junioradventuresgroup.co.uk/parent-support/new-to-jag/ 
18mailto:hello@junioradventuresgroup.co.uk 



 

Other Summer Holiday Clubs 

 



 

2 - https://www.epsomcollege.org.uk/whats-on/summer-camps/ 

ACHIEVEMENTS 

Well Done to Jasmin 
Mum and dad want to express how proud they are of Jasmin for all the hard work and effort she has 

put into her swimming and theatre this term culminating in a fantastic performance of the Wizard of 

Oz, great enjoyment and progress in swimming. Jasmin had a chance in assembly this morning to talk 

about her multiple roles in the theatre production and her fabulous 20 metre swimming certificate. 

Well done Jasmin! 



 

LOCAL COMMUNITY 

Langley Vale Wood Event on Thursday 15th August 
With end of term approaching, we would like to invite your school staff, pupils and their families to 

our event at Langley Vale Wood on Thursday 15th August. The Woodland Trust are celebrating 10 

years at Langley Vale Wood and are inviting the local community to join us to celebrate. This free 

event will have lots of activities for the whole family, making it an excellent day out in the school 

holidays. 

From bug hunting and nature crafts to guided walks and self-lead trails, there will be something for 

everyone to enjoy. There will also be refreshments available to purchase from the Tiger Lilly coffee 

bus and an ice cream van. There is parking on site (parking charges apply) and there will be toilets 

available on the day too. 

You can find out more and RSVP HERE19. 

Please see below a poster. 

 
19https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/langley-vale-wood-10th-birthday-celebration-tickets-940429398647 



 

Wildlife Aid Open Weekend - 3rd & 4th August 2024 
Save The Date: 3rd & 4th Aug 2024 Wildlife Aid Open Weekend 10am - 5pm. Every year, they host 

their annual summer Open Weekend. This is their biggest fundraising event of the year, with all 

proceeds going towards the care and rehabilitation of the thousands of animal emergencies they 

respond to. For More Details Click Link https://www.wildlifeaid.org.uk/wildlife-open-weekend 

 

Epsom and Ewell Ghost Writers and Poetry Competition 
On September 14th 2024 Bourne Hall Museum will be celebrating some of the famous writers 

connected to the local area. All have passed hence ghost writers. 

There will be four re-enactors playing the writers details of which are below. To run alongside the 

event, we are holding a poetry competition for local children to write poems on what they like 

about the local area or a local place. 



These will be judged by the poet Ana Mclaughlin in the following age groups 5-8, 9-12, and 13-16. If 

there is the demand, we could add and further older age group. The top three in each group will win 

a signed copy of her new anthology Heroes and Villains, which will be presented by her at a special 

event in October at Bourne Hall. Poems should be emailed to me at dbrooks@epsom-ewell.gov.uk20 

or dropped off at the Bourne hall reception desk by the 14 September.     

 

 
20mailto:dbrooks@epsom-ewell.gov.uk 



 

Bourne Hall History Events 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 


